Jeroue, Frances
Frances Elizabeth (Henne) Jeroue, retired Midland businesswomen, passed away
following an extended illness on May 17, 2001, at MidMichigan Stratford Village. She
was the daughter of the late Herman and Kathleen (Cullen) Henne and lived in Bay Port
until her marriage to Edward Jeroue. They lived in Detroit and Marlette prior to coming
to Midland in 1953, to continue operation of their Western Auto Store, and later a real
estate office. Mr. Jeroue died in 1994. In retirement, Mrs. Jeroue often consulted with
area professionals and derived much satisfaction from their successes. She divided her
time between her home in Midland and the family summer home in Bay Port. As her
illness progressed, she gave up both homes and lived with her daughter and son-in-law
until moving to Stratford Village in Aug. 1999. She took great joy in her family. She is
survived by her son, Herman E. Jeroue; one daughter, Sarah Jane Servinski and her
husband, Leonard; six grandchildren, Timothy Jeroue and his wife, Mary Joe, Charles
Servinski and his wife, Michelle, Michael Servinski and his wife, Margaret, all of
Midland, Katherine Servinski of Midland, Andrew Servinski of Midland, and Mary
Frances and her husband, Todd Graves, of Beaverton; six great-grandchildren, Sara,
Jacob, Christopher, and Liz Jeroue, Dominik Servinski, and Melissa Graves; two sisters,
Isabel Kuhl and her husband, Roland, of Royal Oak and Kathleen Hailey of Tulsa, Okla.;
numerous nephews and nieces; and several cousins. She was preceded in death by one
son, three brothers, and four sisters. A funeral mass will be celebrated at 11 a.m. on
Monday, May 21, 2001, at Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Church in Larkin
Township. Fr. Robert Davey will be the celebrant. A family committal service will be at
Fairhaven Cemetery in Bay Port. A Vigil service will be at 7:30 Sunday evening.
Visitation is from 5 to 8 p.m. on Sunday at the Smith-Miner Funeral Home and from 10
until the time of the Mass on Monday at the Church. Memorials may be designated for
Assumption BVM Church for the music program or to MidMichigan Hospice.

